Dear Holy Cross Class of 1957 Classmate:

We have a problem and need your help! ----------------

Our beloved College of the Holy Cross doesn’t seem to fit the definition of a Catholic college anymore! 

This is according to the Vatican’s apostolic constitution on Catholic universities, Ex corde Ecclesiae (ECE) (published in August 1990) and the United States Catholic Bishops’ Application of ECE that was published on 10/3/01. Please see <http://www.nccbuscc.org/bishops/excorde.htm> for the bishops’ document, and <http://www.cardinalnewmansociety.org/ex_corde_ecclesiae.htm> for ECE. It further defines Canon Law and spells out the norms that must be followed for a university to call itself Catholic.

I became fully aware of this issue when the December 18, 2001 edition of the Worcester Telegram & Gazette carried a front page article entitled:  “Grads say school too secular now - Holy Cross alums decry changes”. It reported on a letter, that you might have read, which was sent to over 10,000 HC alumni who had graduated before 1970. Over 1700 responses were deeply concerned (only 47 were not) that Holy Cross had become too secular. The letter quoted the Jesuit Superior General: “For some (Jesuit) universities, it is probably too late to restore their Catholic character.”    

The letter stated that more than half of the Holy Cross faculty was now non-Catholic even though 95% of the students were Catholic. It included a HC conducted survey that said students: do not go to Mass regularly, see very little relationship between sex and faith/religion, are very active sexually, do not hold themselves accountable to much church teaching, do not know much of what the Church teaches, often experience the church as alienating, etc. 

Two faculty members wrote responses to one of the four authors of this letter who then responded to their letters. Please email me if you would like to receive copies of the original letter and/or the ensuing letters. (The original letter was signed by Edward Kirby, Guy Bosetti and  Edgar Kelly, all Class of ’49 and Bill Cousins Class of ’45. Ed (Ned) answered the faculty responses.)

Some other items that are concerning many alumni include the following.

Holy Cross has no student requirement for any Catholic religion or Catholic philosophy course.

Holy Cross’s Mission statement is lacking in its Catholicity and, amongst other siginificant items,  does not meet the norms of ECE. See <http://www.holycross.edu/about/mission.htm>.

A recent event on campus was the showing of the “Vagina Monologues” on Ash Wednesday. About 2 weeks ago I forwarded you a copy of a rather strong Open Letter from the Catholic Family Association to Fr. MacFarland about this play which he defended. I received many responses from our classmates expressing their disgust in this play. Most believe that it went beyond vulgarity and into pornography to make its point about violence against women. Indeed, the detail descriptions of lesbian and pedophilia sexual encounters did seem to cross the line. Planned Parenthood is a major promoter of this play. See <http://www.plannedparenthood.org/vox/vday.html>. Also, for an in dept article on this production, please see <http://www.culturewars.com/CultureWars/2000/April/stmarys.html> for a “Culture Wars” Feature Article “V-Day at St. Marys College”. 

I personally visited Holy Cross for an open “Pro & Con” discussion meeting held a few days after the play. Fifty people, including a Jesuit, a lay Professor, an Associate Dean and myself attended.  I was the only one who spoke up against it!

Many alumni just recently discovered that one of the clubs supported by the school includes: AbiGale, the Association of Bisexuals, Gays and Lesbians. See the first listing on <http://ashby.holycross.edu/departments/dos/website/clubs.htm>. 

The first listing on the present Holy Cross Woman’s Forum movie posters throughout the Hogan Campus Center is the movie Manuela’s Love, R or X rated, and described as a “Lesbian Manage a Trois”.

Enough of the Problem!   ------  What’s the Solution?   -----    THE TRUTH!!

If you care about the Catholicity of what we once believed was the number one Catholic Liberal Arts college in the country, please join us in doing something about it! If ever we can really help, it is now with the Bishops having adopted ECE and more people becoming aware of these problems. There is much good about the Cross which indeed has become a top Liberal Arts college, but most of us also want it to be known once again as the Number One Catholic Liberal Arts college in the country, one that will unabashedly Proclaim & Explain real Catholicism, - to really Lift High The Cross! 

Our plan is to first inform more alumni about the true details of what’s happening on Mt. Saint James and Ex Corde. Most of us have been very busy with our own lives and haven’t kept up on these developments even though we continue to support and promote the College of the Holy Cross. There are many good people on campus who will work with an informed alumni to make things better. By getting the truth out from all sides we can each make better decisions on what this means to us and what we should and can do about it. The truth is the way! 

This email is only being sent to those with presently known and good email addresses, which is about a third of our class. Let me have any other names and emails you know of and I will put them on this mail list. Please forward, or print and send, this email to any other alumni you know. Call your friends and let them know what’s happening. The Holy Cross On Line Directory is very useful in locating any alumni and finding addresses and telephone numbers. It is at <https://www.alumniconnections.com/olc/pub/HYC/directory.html>. You can also find Reunion information and its registered attendees.

We are planning a Presentation & Discussion at 2 PM on Friday, June 7th  of Reunion Weekend at Hogan on Holy Cross Catholic Identity to be presented by a Jesuit, Students and Faculty. It will be open to all alumni classes. Make plans now to attend and get there early to be sure of a seat in the Hogan Auditorium, Room 519. 

We plan on continuing an update to all alumni of these developments, but need to know of your support. Please email me or call me at the number below with any of your thoughts. If you don’t know me or just can’t remember any more, my company web site with a short bio is shown below. Yes, I am still working!

Thank you very much for your attention and God bless the Holy Cross Class of 1957. 

Vic Melfa, Crusader Class of 1957

mailto:Vic@TheTrainingAssociates.com
800-241-8868 
http://www.thetrainingassociates.com/
